TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

May 22, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Sheri Clifford
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:32 PM
II. Old Business

A.  Board Reports
Goundrey reported Road Agent Hadlock is recovering well from surgery and will have a follow-up appointment later this week.  Goundrey has stopped by the highway garage a few time this week checking in and the highway crew is scheduled to begin grading this week on the east end of town.
Goundrey is working with Hadlock on a gravel bid that can be used from year to year and Hadlock would like to dissolve the uniform budget and switch to an allowance for each highway employee to use per year for work clothes.  The Board agreed to discuss this further during budget season.

Goundrey stated the Conservation Commission continues to work on the Natural Resource Inventory and an Orford representative to the UVLSRPC will be selected at their next regular meeting.

Smith reported the Planning Board inspected a gravel pit and reviewed a minor lot line adjustment request.  The Planning Board chose Mark Burger as an Orford representative to the UVLSRPC.

A motion was made to appoint Mark Burger as Orford representative to the UVLSRPC.  The motion passed.

Smith reported the Energy Committee will attend a Selectboard meeting in June to review their plans for the town office.

B.  Other
Goundrey reported meeting with Trooper O’Toole to discuss contracting with NH State Police for a few shifts per month until a replacement for the Chief of Police position can be filled.  
Adams was concerned with the cost, but felt strongly that there should be a police presence in town.

Smith felt it was important to have State Police coverage and a random patrol is preferred.

Adams will complete the necessary paperwork for NH State Police coverage in town.

The Board drafted an ad advertising the Chief of Police position to be placed in the Valley News and Manchester Union Leader and on the websites of NH Police Standards and Training, Local Government Center and Primex.
The Board discussed meeting with Mr. Barry from Primex to discuss the Chief of Police position, contract and drafting a survey regarding the town’s perspective.

Smith asked Clifford when Louise Mack will be paid for her time as Tax Collector from January to March of this year.  Clifford explained that Mack always sends an invoice with her fees and postage charges for payment.  When asked by Smith to calculate Mack’s fees by her weekly deposits Clifford stated she did not want to presume that was the total due to Mack.  Clifford will contact Mack directly and request an invoice.
III. New Business
A.  Correspondence
The Board reviewed an email from Gary Miller with regards to police coverage while the summer camps are in session.  Adams will contact Mr. Miller with the process for coverage in the absence of a Police Chief.

The Board reviewed a request for a non-public meeting from Kelley Monahan.  The Board required further information from Monahan with regards to this request, it was decided that Adams will contact Monahan.
The Board scheduled a tentative site meeting for a request for a historic barn easement on Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 5:30 PM.  Clifford will confirm the date and time with the owner.

Clifford reported that a number of people have called with concerns regarding a possible illegal junk yard at 2414 Route 25A.  Adams stated that the complaint form should be filled out before the Board reviews or discusses the matter, but will suggest the State Police keep an eye on that property.  
B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of May 10, 2017 were approved as amended.

The minutes of May 17, 2017 were approved as written.

A motion was made to enter into nonpublic session for a personnel matter at 7:22 PM.  A roll call vote of member’s present was taken with a decision in the affirmative.

The Board resumed the regular meeting at 7:34 PM.  A vote was taken with a decision in the affirmative to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
